THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS Morris, Man.

October 10, 1969

The Council of The Rural Municipality of Morris held its regular monthly meeting on the above date with all members present. G. Cretton-G.Goossen: That the minutes of September 12th Council meeting be adopted as read.

G.P.Goossen-M.A.Caron:

That the COURT OF REVISION, for the purpose of hearing complaints against Real Property, Personal Property and Business ASSESSMENTS for 1970, be held on WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 3rd at 10 a.m., with Tuesday, November 18th set for answering enquiries regarding said assessments. (10 to 12 a.m. and 1.30 to 5 p.m.) Carried

Ben Klassen-Gib. Cretton:

Following the recommendation by the local Wild Life branch, it was resolved NOT TO ISSUE PERMITS FOR FOX HUNTING this seasn. Carried

Harold Earl-M.Caron:

That By-Laws No. 972 and 972A, establishing a committee and adopting a plan to deal with all matters of civil disaster within the municipality, having received the approval of the Minister of Municipal Affairs, be now read a third time and passed.

Gib. Cretton-W.F.Recksiedler:

That the resolution passed June 13th setting out the allocation of commission received from the Manitoba Hospital Commission be rescinded and that effective January 1, 1969 the commission received from the Manitoba Hospital Commission be llocated as follows:

75% to the municipal office staff

and

25% to other revenue of the municipality.

Carried

H. Earl-Ben Klassen:

That the accounts as approved by the Finance Committee for \$32,614.61 be passed for payment.

A letter from the Manitoba Centennial Corporation informed council that its centennial projects had been approved, namely:

Project #39 - Outdoor skating Rink and renovations - Lowe Farm

Project #40 - A Community Park at Rosenort.

The total grant the municipality is entitled to is \$3,716.00, which will be allocated as follows: Lowe Farm project - \$1,716.00

Rosenort project - \$2,000.00

The Manitoba Crop Insurance Corporation informed council that the office at Morris, housed in the municipal building, will be closed as of January 1st, 1970. Mr. Martin Gehring, who was in charge of the office, will be transferred to Killarney, in charge of a large agency there.

Jim Thurston of Powell Equipment attended the meeting and explained his companies Equipment Rental policy.

Bob Hamm, assessor, arranged Court of Revision dates with council; a brief discussion took place regarding the new assessment for 1970.

The purchase of snow fencing and culverts from Westeel-Rosco was approved.

meeting

The Samuel adjourned

Our Cudinery Reeve